
 

INAUGUARATION OF STUDENT CHAPTER AT SHREE DEVI INSTITUTE 

OF TECHNOLOGY, KENJAR, MANGALURU 

The Shree Devi Institute of Technology (SDIT) has expanded opportunities for MBA 

students to enhance their managerial skills with the inauguration of the Student Chapter 

of the National Institute of Personnel Management (NIPM) at the institute campus in 

Kenjar on 12th February 2024. Mr. Shamlal Yermal, CEO of HR Solutions, graced the 

event as the chief guest. Mr. Steevan Pinto, Chairman of the NIPM Mangaluru Chapter, 

was the guest of honor, while Dr. Nethravathi P S, Vice Principal of SDIT, Kenjar, 

presided over the ceremony. Dr. K E Prakash, Principal & Director, Dr. Ronald 

Sequeira, Dr. Gayathri B J, HOD of MBA Department, Prof. Rachal Sweety, Convenor, 

and faculty members of SDIT were also present. 

 



  

 

 



 

In his address, the chief guest, Mr. Shamlal Yermal, stated “Let’s work together to 

inspire, empower, and elevate the next generation of HR leaders who will shape the 

future of work and get positive change in society.”  

Mr. Steevan Pinto, guest of honor in his address stated that the students should seize 

every opportunity of learning & collaborating. He told the students to organize monthly 

activities, build connections, and pick up skill sets that will help them in their future 

careers. He said, "You need to be a role model and not a rolling model." 

Dr. Gayathri B J welcomed the gathering, Professor Prateeksha P Kumar introduced the 

guest, Professor Rachal Sweety proposed a vote of thanks, and Moolya Kavya 

compered the program. Manoj Kumar Jain served as student coordinator. 

 



  

 

 

 

 


